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Meeting Schedule For April 2021 – May 2021 

Organization Location Time April  May 

Legion Post 3 Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th  7 PM 04/13/21 05/11/21 

Auxiliary Unit 3 Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th 7 PM 04/13/21 05/11/21 

SAL Squadron 3 Post 3 Office, 123 South 84th 7 PM 04/15/21 05/20/21 

ALR Chapter 3 Denton Legion Club 6 PM  04/15/21 05/20/21 

40 & 8 Voiture 103 Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th 7 PM 04/20/21 05/18/21 

8 & 40 Salon 832 Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th 7 PM 04/20/21 05/18/21 

Pitch Tournament Risky's, 4648 Leighton 7 PM  Cancelled Cancelled 

Buddy Check The Foundry, 211 N 14th 7 PM 04/22/21 05/22/21 

VA Coffeehaus Auld Pavilion Rec Center  11 AM 04/16/21??? TBA 

  



Commander’s Call 

 

Legion Family All........ 
 

I see that Monday March 29th is National 

Vietnam Veterans Day. That brings back a lot of 

memories to me. When Vietnam vets were 

coming back home and looking for a Veteran's 

organization to join, they weren't treated very 

well and some were even discouraged from 

joining. Funny how times have changed. Now 

the Vietnam vets are running all of the veteran’s 

groups and doing a great job of it.  

When I joined the Post 3 Honor Guard some 12+ 

years ago we were providing the honors for 

mainly World War II vets. Since then, we have 

moved on to Korea vets and Vietnam vets are 

more and more receiving the Honors. Post 3 

loses about 12 members every month to Post 

Everlasting. Not only does that keep the Honor 

Guard busier than we want to be, but it makes it 

pretty tough to keep our membership growing. 

Your help is needed to enroll new members. If 

you don't feel confident in asking your veteran 

friends and family to join Post 3, please let me 

know and I'll make sure you get all the help you 

need. 

Post 3 soldiers on every month with in 

person meetings and same time Zoom coverage. 

Come join us at the Elks Lodge (58th and Old 

Cheney-Trade Center) on the second Tuesday  

 

each month at 6:00PM for a light buffet with the 

Post meeting beginning at 7:00PM. The Zoom 

link to our meetings can be located at  

htts:/bit.ly/2YOMIYI . Either way we welcome 

your participation. 

A wise old man once told me that there are 4 

stages of everything. I have come to believe he 

was right. I'll pass them to you for you to try out 

and see for yourself: 

1)   Doing wrong things wrong. That means you 

are trying something new to you and you are 

trying all the wrong things and even doing them 

wrong. Painful. 

2)  Doing wrong things right. That means you still 

haven't figured out what the right things are, but 

at least you are doing what you know, better.  

Still somewhat painful. 

3)  Doing right things wrong. Now you have 

progressed to understanding what the right 

things are but haven't figured out how to do 

them right. Less painful. 

4)  Doing right things right.  This is the sweet 

spot.  You are doing right things right and 

accomplishing everything you set out to do.  

HOORAY!! Success is sweet. 

I believe Post 3 is fast approaching Step 4 and 

with your help we will be a Step 4 Legion Post 

with a bright future. 

Respectfully, 

Wade Graft 

Post 3 Commander 

402-770-9126 

wamar4801@gmail.com 

http://bit.ly/2YOMIYI
mailto:wamar4801@gmail.com


Adjutant’s Report 

                 

 

 

- 

 

Welcome, Spring has sprung. 

A word of thanks to my fellow Vietnam Veteran., 

It’s Vietnam Veterans Day as I write this 

message.  National Vietnam War Veterans Day 

will be observed on Monday, March 29, 2021. 

Department is still pushing membership, 

wanting to reach a 95% renewal rate by April 

15th.   For those who have not paid their 2021 

Legion year dues, could you please do so.  We 

have been busy reaching out to those who had 

not renewed for 2020 and to the Post 0500 

members. We have had a fair response from 

those NE Post 0500 members.  25 have 

transferred to Post 3 since January 1st, 2021. 

For those who do not know about Post 0500. It is 

an administrative holding post for members who 

have joined through an American Legion 

National Headquarters mailing to veterans.  The 

cost for the current year is $50.00 dollars but will 

likely be going up after the 2021 Department 

Convention this spring.  There is a motion to 

raise the dues to possibly $65.00 or $70.00.   

For those who have lost a love one, could you 
please drop us a note or call and let us know.  If 
you could please let us know of the of the 
veteran’s death, and the date of his/her passing.   
 
If you have paid your dues, and by chance you 
happen to get a renewal notice, please just 
throw the notices away.  You do not need to 
write and tell me that you have your 2021 card, 

etc.  Dues notices are sent out from the National 
Headquarters.  With the covid-19 lock down, 
there are a few renewals that do not reach 
National in time for them to be processed before 
they send out the next renewal notice. 
If, by chance, you have paid and never received 
your 2021 membership card, call the office.  
There have been a few mailings that have come 
back due to a bad address or that have been 
eaten by the postal machines to the point that I 
cannot tell whom they were sent to.  So do call if 
you are missing your 2021 membership card.  
 
If you are receiving the monthly newsletter and 
know a member who does not get it, would you 
drop us a note so we can add them to our email 
list.  If you do not want to receive the 
newsletter, drop us a note with your phone 
number and an email address and we would be 
glad to remove it from our mailings.  Same goes 
for the Post 3 paper, Department Newspaper 
and National “Legion” magazine. 
 
Legislative bills are still working their way 
through the current Nebraska Legislative 
session.  The Nebraska office of Veterans Affairs 
web site has a list of bills that you might wish to 
keep track of.  With this pandemic, in person 
testimony has been limited.  The best way to let 
the members of the Legislature know of your 
support for these bills is to drop them a note.  
The Veterans Affair web site has directions as to 
how best do this.   Two bills of interest are, 1) 
making military retirement pay tax free of 
Nebraska income tax, 2) property tax for those 
100% disabled on one vehicle. 
 
Thanks for your service, 
 
Ed Schnabel 

Adjutant 



Lincoln Community-Based Outpatient Clinic / VA News

 

 

 

 

 

The new Lincoln CBOC served its first patients 

on March 2nd, 2021.   They are still working 

out some of the bugs, that come with opening 

any new building.  If you get a chance, stop by, 

and see what $49 Million Dollars bought.    

The current Lincoln VA Hospital, built in 1929 

and opened in 1930, was one of the first VA 

Hospitals built.  It will be turned over to the 

Lincoln Senior’s Center on June first, who will 

be moving it’s administrative offices and 

downtown senior center into the area that 

was the Lincoln CBOC Clinic.  Watch for more 

details. 

The VA is still doing covid screening.  They ask 
you not to come to the Clinic unless you have 
an appointment, and not come more than a 
half hour before your appointment.  
 
Covid-19 Shots are now being given on the 

second floor.  If you have not been called, you 

need to call your primary caregiver and 

request an appointment.  

NOTE:   To receive a shot from the VA you 

must be enrolled in the VA Health Care 

System.   

If you get a call from the VA Health Care 

System, then you are enrolled.    For those 

who do not currently used NWI (Nebraska 

Western Iowa) Health Care System, Omaha VA 

Hospital or the local CBOC’s, you can call    

404-828-5257 to check if you are enrolled and 

enroll if you are not currently enrolled.  

They request that you use the VA Facebook or 

the VA web site to request an appointment.  

The VA will call you back to make the 

appointment with you.   They have brought 

more staff on hand to handle these covid-19 

requests. 

Shots are only being given to the veteran and 

those who are enrolled as a Veteran Care 

Giver with the VA. 

Remember, the VA will only to be there for us 
if we use its services.  If we do not use them, 
the government sees it as a service not 
needed here and will cut funding for the 
Lincoln CBOC.  The government funds each 
CBOC / hospital based on the number of 
veterans signed up for services in its service 
area.  You do not need to be using the VA for 
your medical needs, just need to be enrolled 
in the VA Health Care System. 
 
Funding is based on foreseen needs, not 
current need.  Thus, we need to talk with our  
fellow veterans to be sure they are enrolled in 
the VA system.  There are many veterans who. 
could receive medical service but have never 
signed up for this benefit of our service. 
Again, it is the old story, use them or lose 
them. 
 
Thanks for your service. 

Ed Schnabel 

Lincoln VAG member (Veteran Advisory 

Group) Lincoln VA American Legion 

Representative for Nebraska

 



Post 3 ALR Commander’s Remarks 

 

 
Greetings Fellow Riders and all, 
 
Thankfully, the weather is becoming more 
moderate. This means that more motorcyclists 
will be on the road. I ask my fellow Riders to 
keep their heads on a swivel and be aware of 
the actions of other drivers. I ask my fellow 
Legionnaires on four (or more) wheels to keep 
your eyes open for those of us on two- or 
three-wheels. Together, we can keep each 
other safe. 
 
I'd also like to take the opportunity to remind 
everyone of our fundraiser Poker Run, 
scheduled for May 22nd. Anyone, regardless of 
mode of transportation, is welcome to 
participate. Registration will be from 10am 
until noon at Frontier Harley-Davidson on West 
O Street. Our designated charities for this 
year's proceeds are Pets for Vets and Guitars 
for Vets. Many brave troops return home with 
scars - both seen and unseen - that make it 
difficult to transition back to civilian life. At the 
same time, millions of wonderful companion 
animals wait in shelters for a forever home. 
Pets for Vets is the bridge that brings them 
together. When a Veteran is matched with the 
right pet, both lives change for the better. The 
Veteran saves the animal and welcomes 
him/her into a loving home. The pet provides 

the Veteran with unconditional love and 
support, easing stress, depression, loneliness, 
and anxiety. Guitars for Vets is a non-profit 
organization that teaches guitar to Veterans 
who are referred by doctors. The program is 
aimed at providing Veterans struggling with 
physical injuries, PTSD, and other emotional 
distress in a structured program that uses the 
healing power of music. The Veterans gather 
each week for a few hours of guitar lessons. 
The program gives the participants free lessons 
and loaner guitars. If the Veteran completes 
the 12-week program, the national G4V 
program sends the Veteran a new guitar which 
is theirs to keep. 
 
I hope to see many of you, even if you are not 
a Rider, come out on the 22nd of May and help 
our Legion Riders chapter raise funds for these 
two worthy causes. Note that you do not have 
to complete the designated route to be eligible 
for prizes. You will be able to draw your 
complete hand during registration if you wish. 
 
Until next time, 
Ride Safe! 
 
Bruce Gubser 
Commander 
Lincoln Chapter 3, American Legion Riders 

 



Message  From The Chaplain 

“ The Next Step”  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Rev. Dr. William Jackson 

   Lincoln ALP 3 Chaplain 

  

It’s Spring, and many Christians’ hearts turn to 

Palm Sunday, Good Friday, and Easter Sunday. It’s 

the season of Lent, Mardi Gras, and related human 

expressions of God’s love for us to the extent He’d 

die for us without hesitation (Ephesians 5:2). 

Would you do that, I wonder?!?!? Or me?!?! What 

is it to offer your life for your fellow woman, man, 

girl, or boy? Are their lives worth more to you than 

your own? Know that Jesus regards your life 

precious, but to give it up in favor of another 

elevates you to Apostle Paul’s admonition that to 

“…live is Christ…to die is gain…(Philippians 1:21)”. 

What’s the story here, you ask? It has to do with 

how God views YOU in your daily, holy living, by 

His standard of morality and ethics, versus that of 

the world (Ephesians 4:14). Are you that much of a 

Nebraska Legionnaire who aligns themselves with 

the American Legion National Commander James 

W. "Bill" Oxford’s call for unity and service in 

remembering your faithful service to your nation? 

You’re a VETERAN, not a mere citizen of one of the 

most powerful socio-cultures and socio-economies 

on this planet Earth? 

 

(AL National Commander visiting 

Legionnaires at ALP 1, Omaha, NE. 

Courtesy Lincoln ALP 3) 

The thing is: stand up and be counted by doing 

what you can to make America once again a nation 

of individuals recognizing their unity and 

patriotism. Be proud to be a person of God. Be a 

woman, man, girl, or boy who realizes the great 

blessing we as a nation have been given as a 

witness of His power and majesty, not our own. As 

noted in 1 Thessalonians 2:10, we should be as 

“…witnesses, and God also (to) how holily and 

justly and unblameably we behaved ourselves 

among you that believe…” 

If we want the only home we’ve known to mean 

anything, remembering how we’ve stood up for 

this nation’s principles in battles against tyranny, 

and from where we’ve sent missionaries around 

the world as witnesses of His greatness in us. 

What’s going to become of us (Romans 8:35-39)?  I 

hope you won’t be one of those who’ll mutter 

softly…I don’t know… 

Rev. Dr. William Jackson           

Lincoln ALP 3 Chaplain 

 

 

 



Post 3 Honor Guard 

  
In the month of March, the Honor Guard rendered “Honors” at 12 Legion funerals and was asked to 

assist at 5 VFW funerals.  In 2021, the Honor Guard has rendered “Honors” at 45 combined funerals. 

 

March 2021 TAPS 

 

 

LAST NAME FIRST NAME BRANCH WAR ERA YEARS 

BURTON WILLIAM AIR FORCE KOREA 18 

CHANDLER DON NAVY KOREA 60 

GIBSON GERALD ARMY KOREA 36 

GREENFIELD JERRY AIR FORCE KOREA 49 

SORENSEN RICHARD AIR FORCE KOREA 36 

 
 



 
Minutes Of Post 3/(District 15 Convention), 03/09/2021 

 
  

Regular Meeting of American Legion Post 3 
(District 15 Convention) 
Lincoln Elks Lodge #80 and also on ZOOM 
March 9, 2021 
 
District 15 Commander Ed Muggy opened 
the March 9, 2021 meeting of American 
Legion Post 3 at the District 15 Convention 
at 6:30 PM at the Lincoln Elks Lodge 80 
with about 30 Legionnaires and guests 
present.  Several other Legionnaires and 
guests joined on ZOOM during the course 
of the meeting. 
 
William Jackson offered prayer.  
 
Two new members were recognized, and 
the veterans of the various war eras were 
asked to stand and be recognized. 
 
Commander Muggy recognized a number 
of Department officers and guests, to 
include Alternate NECman Fred Craigie, 
Department Commander Gary Wooten, 
SAL Detachment Commander Bud Neel, 
Department Senior Vice Commander Doug 
Frahm, Department Chaplain William 
Jackson, Area C Vice Commander Bonnie 
Brewer, Department Children & Youth 
Chairman Don Suchy, District 15 Vice 
Commander Bruce Gubser, and John Henry 
Piercy. 
 
Commander Muggy read the convention 
call. 
 
Area C Vice Commander Bonnie Brewer 
encouraged the members of Post 3 / 
District 15 to make a good showing at the 

Department Convention (to be held in 
Lincoln June 24-27)  
She also encouraged participation in the 
Oratorical Contest and pointed out that 
Area C is the only area to offer a Junior 
Contest. 
 
Department Senior Vice Commander Doug 
Frahm offered remarks regarding 
Consolidate Post Reports, Boys State, 
Junior Law Cadets, the Medal of Honor 
designation for Highway 20, post 
incorporation, reporting of officers to 
Department Headquarters, Teacher of the 
Year nominations, and the National 
Emergency Fund. 
 
Detachment Sons of the American Legion 
Commander Bud Neel offered comments 
on a variety of topics. 
 
Past Department Commander Mike 
Reimers joined the meeting and was 
recognized by Commander Muggy. 
 
Alternate National Executive 
Committeeman Fred Craigie brought 
greeting from the national organization 
and made remarks on several national 
issues or resolutions. 
 
Department Commander Gary Wooten 
wished a 102nd Happy Birthday to the 
American Legion and offered a few 
highlights of American Legion 
accomplishments over the decades.   He 
also provided an update on National 
Commander Bill Oxford’s scheduled visit to 
Nebraska this coming weekend. 
(Minutes – Continued) 



 
Commander Wooten reported on the 
activities of two ad hoc committees 
charged with investigating the possible 
relocation of the Department 
Headquarters.   He identified some of the 
problems with the current  
building, to include handicap accessibility 
to the basement.  Upon inquiry, he 
responded that none of the current staff is 
willing to relocate --- the study committees 
are not considering a move --- if any --- to a 
location other than in the Lincoln area. 
 
Commander Wooten announced that 
Kylea Pestel had been hired as the new 
media specialist and anticipates she will do 
a good job.   He also made a few 
comments about the Gifts for Yanks 
program and encouraged everyone to be 
signed up for the free insurance offered by 
the Legion Insurance Trust (LIT). 
 
Commander Wooten presented several 
awards to Post 3, to include the 2020 Post 
Membership Retention Award, a 
Certificate of Distinguished Service from 
the National Americanism Commission for 
2019-2020, the Annual Children & Youth 
Citation for Outstanding Achievement for 
2019-2020, and the Americanism Citation 
for Outstanding Service to Your 
Community for 2019-2020. 
 
The Commander concluded his remarks 
with some good membership news.   It 
appears that he has won a friendly 
personal wager with the Department 
Commander from Kansas.  It appears that 
Nebraska has been successful reaching the 
90% target for March 10th.  And, it appears 

that Nebraska will be one of the winners in 
the “Big 12” competition. 
 
Commander Muggy read off a list of 
reasons why --- and then announced that 
District 15 Vice Commander Bruce Gubser 
has been selected as the recipient of the 
District 15 Citizenship Award for 2021.     A 
formal presentation will be made at the 
Department Convention. 
 
Upon proper motion and second, Steve 
Bartos and Fred Craigie were selected as 
delegates to the national convention. 
 
The following Legionnaires made brief 
comments regarding their candidacy for 
office for the coming year: 
 
James Doyen (via Zoom) --- Area C Vice 
Commander  
John Henry Piercy --- Department Senior 
Vice Commander 
Don Suchy --- Department Senior Vice 
Commander 
Doug Frahm --- Department Commander 
Mike Reimers --- Alternate National 
Executive Committeeman 
Jim Costello (by Gary Wooten) --- Alternate 
National Executive Committeeman 
Fred Craigie --- National Executive 
Committeeman 
 
Upon motion by Steve Bartos, Post 3 
approved the funding for one additional 
Boys State delegate. 
 
Rev. Jackson read TAPS, and the 
convention was closed in proper form at 
8:20 PM.   
 
Steve Bartos, Recorder  



 

Arlington National Cemetery 
 ·  

 

Pictured: Reportedly the first permanent armed military guard at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier, March 25, 1926. 
 

The Sentinels of the Army’s 3d. U.S. Infantry Regiment (The Old Guard) are iconic figures at the Tomb of the 
Unknown Soldier. However, the Tomb was not always guarded. After its creation in 1921, the Tomb sat 
unguarded for several years. As the site became popular with tourists as well as mourners, instances of 
disrespectful public behavior led the Army to employ civilian guards. By 1926, many in Congress, the military, 
and the American public were calling for the establishment of a permanent military guard at the Tomb. (These 
first guards were not members of The Old Guard, which began its 24/7 watch at the Tomb in 1948.) 
 
On March 24, 1926, Major General Fox Connor, the Army’s deputy chief of staff, sent a memorandum to the 
adjutant general, explaining: “The Secretary of War desires that orders be issued establishing an armed guard 
(rifle) at the tomb of the unknown soldier in Arlington Cemetery…. If practicable, orders should be issued by 
telephone this afternoon in order that the guard may begin tomorrow.”  Per these orders, the first armed 
military guard began duty at the Tomb on the morning of March 25, 1926.  
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/ArlingtonNatl/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWfEyZWWhvsuYn7RrDPv69f4eY0qgQVJHoOOEvBY_rUOS2qhbKeUf3aSf3gRA-SETs_QpGZfFw7yj9Q0zMQwhGX6NPJ3KQJId_J1RrDQQdG98bDrkE9dq9zxnwsPJygP4Gm2eGaDjrG-0wQtAAjWYyfuJH757xkKUDClF0D2LcIJMpmcjXaZPB0kTSVcpbmelkmtMT5eIiSisWm3y-IPGHM&__tn__=-UC*F


 

The Tomb of the Unknown Soldier Reopens at Arlington National Cemetery 

The monument had been closed to the public for almost a year. 

WRITTEN BY DANIELLA BYCK  

 

 

 

The Tomb of the Unknown Soldier at Arlington National Cemetery has reopened to the 
public for the first time in almost a year. On Tuesday, March 9, 2021, the monument, 
and surrounding plaza—which have been closed for the past 11 months due to 
coronavirus restrictions and ongoing maintenance— began allowing visitors once again. 

As with any reopening that occurs amid the pandemic, there is a new a set of health 
precautions and safety guidelines. Only 150 visitors are allowed on the plaza steps at a 
time, and masks are required. Visitors can still witness the hallowed tradition of the 
changing of the guard, which will occur every hour until April 1. Afterwards, the 
ceremony will occur every half hour. 

Arlington National Cemetery is open daily from 8 AM to 5 PM. 

 

https://www.washingtonian.com/author/dbyck/
https://www.arlingtoncemetery.mil/Media/News/Post/11261/Tomb-of-the-Unknown-Soldier-Limited-Reopening-to-the-Public
https://www.arlingtoncemetery.mil/Explore/Changing-of-the-Guard
https://www.arlingtoncemetery.mil/Explore/Changing-of-the-Guard


Medal of Honor Recipient and Korean 
War Soldier Accounted For 

BY U.S. ARMY PRESS RELEASE - MARCH 19, 2021 
 

 
The Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency 

announced that Korean War Medal of Honor 

recipient, Army Chaplain (Capt.) Emil Joseph Kapaun, 

has been accounted for. 

Kapaun, of Pilsen, Kansas, served as a chaplain with 

the 3rd Battalion, 8th Cavalry Regiment, 1st 

Cavalry Division. On Nov. 2, 1950, the 3rd 

Battalion was near Unsan when the unit came under 

heavy fire and received orders to withdraw. 

Eventually surrounded and besieged by Chinese 

Communist Forces, unit members became trapped 

and dug inside foxholes or behind bunkers. Kapaun 

stayed with the wounded but was soon captured 

and marched from village to village, with little food 

and shelter, to Old Pyoktong, later known as Chinese 

Camp 5, on the south bank of the Yalu River. 

While a captive, he ministered to other prisoners of 

war, although he became mortally ill. He celebrated 

a final Easter Mass for the POWs in late March and 

shortly afterward was taken to the “sick house,” an 

old pagoda where he died of exhaustion and 

possible heart failure induced by pleurisy at the age 

of 35 on May 23, 1951. 

Chaplain Kapaun repeatedly risked his own life to 

save the lives of hundreds of fellow Americans. His 

extraordinary courage, faith and leadership inspired 

thousands of prisoners to survive hellish conditions, 

resist enemy indoctrination and retain their faith in 

God and country. 

“After 70 years Chaplain (Capt.) Kapaun has been 

accounted for. His heroism and resilient spirit 

epitomized our Army values of personal courage and 

selfless service,” said acting Secretary of the Army 

John E. Whitley. 

As part of the 1953 Korean Armistice Agreement, 

Kapaun’s remains were among the 1,868 who were 

returned to U.S. custody, but they were not able to 

be identified. At a White House ceremony on April 

11, 2013, President Barack Obama posthumously 

awarded Kapaun the Medal of Honor for 

extraordinary heroism and selflessness. 

Currently there are approximately 7,500 service 

members who served in the Korean War who remain 

unaccounted for. Accounting for Chaplain Kapaun 

“reaffirms our commitment to never leaving a fallen 

comrade,” said Chief of Staff of the Army James C. 

McConville. 

https://www.defensemedianetwork.com/author/u-s-army-press-release/


German Boys Visit the 
American Tanks in the 

Woods Near Their Village 
 

 

On a beautiful afternoon in late October less than a 

month after 4th Brigade arrived in Germany, the five 

tanks of First Platoon, Bravo Company, moved into a 

defensive position on a hill outside a small village 

near Fulda.  The village was visible in the valley 

below more than a mile away. 

All of the tanks were below the crest of the ridge. 

 We had an observer team on the ridge.  The rest of 

the platoon was working on the tanks or scouting 

out places to sleep near the tanks.  Five minutes 

after the last tank was in position, three boys rode 

up the dirt road that connected the village with our 

position.  The oldest was ten years old.   

I used to play Army in an apple orchard near my 

home in Stoneham, Massachusetts, when I was their 

age.  I was thinking that if I saw a platoon of tanks in 

woods I would have been on my bike and getting as 

close as those soldiers would let me.  I also thought 

how different life in Stoneham would have been if a 

foreign Army could just park a platoon of tanks in 

the orchard. 

I jumped down from the turret and waved for the 

boys to come to my tank.  No one else seemed 

particularly interested in having kids near their 

vehicle.  My driver and I lifted the kids up on the 

fender of the tank and let them sit in the driver's 

seat and gunner's seat.  They put on our helmets and 

talked to each other on the intercom system.  We 

gave the kids the waxy, canned chocolate that came 

in our C-rations. 

 

 

 

They oldest spoke excellent English.  I asked if he 

would go to the village and bring us back some food 

from the local baker and butcher shops.  He said he 

would right away.  I gave him ten Marks.  As he rode 

away, the driver of Bravo 13, who was from New 

Jersey, said, "Sergeant Gussman you are never going 

to see those kids again."  Some others joined in.  I 

was happy to see the platoon sergeant and the 

commander of Bravo 15, the only other soldier who 

had been to Germany before, did not say anything.   

The boys seemed like good kids to me.  Almost an 

hour later, the older boy came back alone.  He said 

the younger boys had to go home.  He had a 

backpack.  Inside was sausage, butter, two loaves of 

bread, and some small candies.  He spent 9 Marks, 

98 Pfennigs, and gave me the two Pfennigs change. 

 My crew and I got our camp stove out right away 

while it was still daylight and started cooking that 

sausage.  I gave the boy some more C-ration 

chocolate and said to come back tomorrow, we were 

probably going to be there for the night.  He thanked 

me again and rode away. 

My crew and I made a big show of cooking that 

sausage and talking very loudly about how you can't 

trust those German kids.  We also inquired about 

what the crews on either side of us were having for 

dinner. 

The next time we stopped near a village and kids 

showed up, it was a competition to see who could 

get the kids to make a grocery run.   

That little boy is 44 years old today.  The other two 

are 40 and 42 if I guessed their ages correctly.  I 

wonder what they think now.  There has been peace 

in their country for their entire lives, but many 

foreign armies have lived in their country and 

trained for a war that, thankfully, never came.  I 

hope they have good memories of the soldiers who 

parked a platoon of tanks in their woods.  In fact, I 

hope they have nothing but good memories of 

American soldiers. 

 

https://1.bp.blogspot.com/-doiTZ_1TiIY/XOyTfCi_CDI/AAAAAAAALhI/NRTIzgUYn6M6bxRCSiq3kJaMV83rd6asgCLcBGAs/s1600/m60a1x.jpg


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

Become a Member of The American Legion 

Do you want to help your community and fellow Veterans by becoming a member of the American 

Legion?  Would you want to help recruit a new member?  If you can certify that you served at least 

one day of active military duty since December 7, 1941 and were honorably discharged or are 

currently serving honorably, you are eligible.  Complete the application below and send it with a 

check in the amount of $46.00 to: 

American Legion Post 3 

123 South 84th Street, Suite L 

Lincoln, Ne 68510 

 

To renew or transfer to Post 3, you only need to sign below and mail this and a check 

for $46 made out to “American Legion Post 3” to the address listed above. If you have 

already renewed for 2021, and want to transfer to Post 3, only sign below and return the 

bottom portion to us.  

YES! Please transfer my membership to Lincoln American Legion Post 3 

  

                     ___________________________________________ Signature 

  

                     ___________________________________________  Membership Number 



 
 

American Legion Post 3 

123 South 84th St. Suite L 

Lincoln, NE 68510 

(402) 466-3958 

 

Post3legionlincoln@gmail.com 

https://lincolnpost3.org 

2020 - 2021 Post 3 Officers 

 Commander - Wade Graft – Cell:  402-770-9126 

First Vice Commander – Gerry Wolf – Cell:  402-417-8230 

Second Vice Commander – Bruce Gubser – Cell:  402-470-1700 

Adjutant – Ed Schnabel – Cell:  402-480-8542 

Chaplain – William Jackson – Cell:  402-613-9774 

Post Service Officer – Ed Schnabel – Cell 402-480-8542 

 

 

Please submit any announcements or items for the monthly newsletter to the Adjutant for approval.  

All requests must be received one week before the 1st of the month. 

https://lincolnpost3.org/


 

 


